FINAL

  Westport Finance Committee (Fincom)

Meeting Minutes

Westport Town Hall
April 11, 2019
Present:
Hugh Morton (HM), Gary Carreiro (GC), Thomas Schmitt (TS), Bob McCarthy (BM)

Absent:
Charles “Buzzy” Baron (BB), Karen Raus (KAR), Tracy Priestner (TP), Karen Powell (KP), Kevin Rioux (KR)

Also present:
Tim King (TK), Terry Provencal (TA)

GC opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m. with the traditional salute to the flag.  

GC announced that under MGL Chapter 30A, section 20(f) the meeting is being recorded.  

GC also announced that no votes would be taken as there was not a quorom present.

Minutes:
None

Reserve Fund Transfer:
Matt Armendo (MA), Director of Public Health, Maury May (MM), BOH and Nancy Paquet (NP), BOH Clerk, were in attendance to speak on the transfers that were previously submitted to the Fincom.  MM started by saying he sent MA to the wolves and he was roughed up.  MA said they are transferring the remaining the balance from the truck article in the amount of $6,593.  The whole amount needed is $6,787 and he is confident they can handle the $194 shortfall.  So therefore, no reserve fund transfers are required.  TK said they will amend the article on town meeting floor to reflect the change.  GC said the last meeting was very confusing but commend the BOH on their hard work.

Treasurer’s Update:

 GC read through the notes from the 4/5 meeting.  There is $10k in the BOS budget for continued support.  TK stated that free cash has been certified and will be available for town meeting.  

Annual Town Meeting:
Dick Brewer (DB) and Joseph Ingoldsby (JI), Campground Committee, were in attendance to speak on the article for the purchase of the Westport Campground site on Old County Rd.  They have been working on this for over a year.  They feel that it is a good buy for $895k.  The committee was tasked to research if this indeed was a good purchase for the town.  They have determined that it is.  It has outbuildings which are viable as well as a well and septic system in place.  Many questions arose as to the future plans for the site and the costs associated with developing the site.  DB said it seems the obvious use would be athletic fields for the school department as the new school is falling short in that department.  However, this committee was only tasked at determining if it was a good purchase for the town.  There has been much speculation as the future use and cost to the town but that is a task for another committee.  DB said the committee has suggested the purchase be included debt as they do not want to ask the taxpayers for yet another debt exclusion.  GC said he would need to see a solid amortization schedule from the Treasurer.  Also, it would be an easier sell if they had clear plans for the site and a cost analysis for the future use.  He thanked the gentlemen and the campground committee for their hard work on this project.  No formal vote of recommendation was taken due to the lack of members.

Adjournment and next meeting: There being no further business to come before this meeting, a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:30 p.m. was made by TS and seconded by HM and the vote in favor was unanimous.  The next regularly scheduled meeting will be on April 18th at 7 p.m. at the Westport Town Hall.

Respectfully submitted,

Nicole J Botelho, Recording Clerk

